M. (yErans)

57

La Plata, 4 de julio de 1957

Dr. Betty Meggers
and Dr. Cliff Evans
Smithsonian Institution
Washington, D.C

Dear Betty and Cliff:

received few weeks ago. Sorry a did not write in so long time, but I believe you still ware in the field.

poned. As I perhaps told you before all the teaching possitions at the Argentines universities were cancelled after the revolution, so is to be appeinted again you have to approve a sort of competition

(concurse) as they call them. Happens that those competions in Anthropology and Archaeology are not finished yet. Even Some of them are not started and I have to wait the result in order to see where I ampressed professor. This is the reason why I did not travel to the next year I will be able to travel, if the Gugeennein does not cannoell my fellowship.

I have been werking in the field this summer, result you can see in the paper I am sending Betty for Notice and News of the A. Antiquity.

with warms congratulations for your succefull field trip, I am you sincerely amigo:

Dr. ALBERTO REX GONZALEZ

DE. ALBERTO REX GONZALEZ
MUSEO DE LA PLETA
lo Plot, St. A., Sep. Aspailes

Dirección:

PACULTAN DE CIENCIAS VATURALES Y MUSEO



HARREST DE EDUCACION DE LA VACION